
Newsletter 7  
 1 July 2016  

     

www.wandinaprimaryschool.wa.edu.au  

Dates to  

Remember  

 

 

 

 

 

We have  

completed  

91 days of school  

so far!!  

 
 

School  
 Holidays  

4th-19th July  
 
 

Early Childhood 
Nature Playground 

Installation  
4thñ19th July  

 
 

Students Return to 
school  

Tuesday 19th July  
 
 

Netball Game  
We had a staff 
verses students 
Netball game on 
the last day of 
term.  Donõt forget 
to ask your child 
who won!!  
 
 

Farewell  
We would like to 
say farewell to a 
few of our families 
who are moving to 
Perth.  Best Wishes. 
 
 

P&C Disco  
funds raised  

approx. $1500.00  
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Early Childhood Nature Playground  

In the holidays we will be installing our amazing new Nature Playground in the Early 

Childhood area.  There will be a lot of workmen and machinery working around the 

school particularly in the front car park area. Please be vigilant with your children over 

the break to make sure they are not playing in this area over the holidays.  

Speed Limit Changes ñAwanui Street  

Main Roads Western Australia wishes to advise road users that changes to the speed 

limit will occur within the City of Geraldton on the 11th July 2016.  

A timed 40km/h school speed limit will be implemented on the western side of Wandina 

Primary school on Awanui Street from 30m north of Silvery Wave Vista to Ilma Rise.  

The proposed changes will be implemented as a part of Main Roads ongoing review of 

the speed limits in the Mid West -Gascoyne region and commitment to road safety.  

Motorist are advised that speeding is an offence.  

Further information can be obtained by contacting Main Roads on 9956 1200  

mobile: +0417 951 167      w: www.mainroads.wa.gov.au  

We are very happy about these changes so that our children are safe when walking and 

riding to school.  

 

 

Principals Report  

Farewell to staff -Thanks to all staff, parents and students for a fantastic Term 2.  This term 

we farewell, Ms Alyse Wilson who is going on Maternity leave and Mrs Michelle Goodale 

who is leaving to Canberra.  We welcome Ms Ellen Brown who will be teaching Room 6 

students and Mrs Jaci Kilburn who will be taking over Mrs Goodaleõs role. 

Long Service Leave -The DEO is ensuring that all staff are using their long service leave 

within the allocated timeframe.  We will have a number of staff on Long Service Leave 

next term, which will impact on a few classes for a couple of weeks at a time.  

More information will be provided next term to classes who will have a relief teacher for 

a period of time.  These changes are unavoidable as department policy requires staff to 

take their allocated leave. Staff going on leave will ensure that there is continuity of the 

classroom program by planning with relief staff.   

Thanks to all our parents and families who have helped out at events and in classrooms 

this term. We appreciate your support.  Have a safe and restful holiday break.   

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

LAST DAY OF TERM 2 FOR STUDENTS IS FRIDAY 1ST JULY 

1ST DAY OF TERM 3 FOR STUDENTS IS TUESDAY 19TH JULY 

School Holidays  

In the holidays we would appreciate  the community being mindful of any trespassers 

on our basketball courts. We have had vandalism in the past with the fence being con-

tinuously cut.  The court surface can easily be damaged by skate boards, scooters and 

bikes.  Please report any suspicious behaviour to the police. We appreciate your sup-

port in keeping our school protected and vandalism free.  

Arts Grant Allocation  

Our school has recently been the recipient of a $2000.00 establishment grant from the 

WA Government Schools Music Society.  We are very excited to accept this grant which 

will be used to purchase equipment for our Music Program.  
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Assembly Award Recipients ñFriday 24th June  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

Class Name  Name  

ECE2/PP Hannah Antony  Kael McKonkey  

ECE3/PP Kody Maslen  Lachlan Hargreaves  

Rm 2ð PP/1 Indy Pedlar  Samin Khawrizmi  

Rm 3ñYr1 Violette Clow  Chanelle Eckford  

Rm 4ñYr1 Cooper Pearce  Halle Cragan  

Rm 5ð Yr2 Lucas Kenney  Emersyn White  

Rm 6ñYr2 Belinda Pitt  Elijah Bellottie  

Rm 1ð Yr 3 Zyla Smith Andrew Elliot  

Rm 7ð Yr3 Jarrad Mongoo  Warreck Clasrke  

Rm 8ñYr3/4  Lailah Bellottie  Deegan McRae  

Rm 9ñYr4/5  Ethan Bunn  Lachlan McDonald  

Rm 10 -Yr4/5  Imogen Ferguson  Kaleirah George  

Phys Ed Clara Clarke  Benjamin Joynes  

Indonesian  Sadia Shah  Jordan McDonald  

 Indi Larter   

Congratulations to the following students who received merit 

certificates at the assembly held on Friday 24th June 2016.  

Faction  Pnts WOW Award Winner  

Palharda 

(Blue)  

35 Halle Cragan 

Jarrad Mongoo 

Knulumberry 

(Yellow)  

31 Serah Jogy 

Ashlee McDonald 

Citkada 

(Red)  

28 Zakaria Taibi 

Maduricaa Yohanathan 

Wandidu 

(Green)  

44 Kaeden Dickerson 

Anielka Pongracz 

Year  Winners 

PPñYear 2  Bohdi Smith  

 Cooper Pearce  

Year 3ñ5 Saoud Kidwai  

Award Faction Points  

Reading Rewards  

Community Notices  

 Rangeway Dental Clinic  

The Rangeway DTC will not be opened during the July 
school holidays. We will reopen at 8am on Monday 18 Ju-
ly.  During this time, if an emergency occurs, please phone 
9921428 for guidance, or contact a private dentist. 

 P&C School Disco ñPyjamas Theme  

 


